P.O. B. 568 Jerusalem Isrsel Jan. 29th 1958.

Editor Donald E. Mote, Riverside Calif.

Dear Brother Mote:

Your letter of Dec. 25th addressed to my son-in-law Gordon Fauth came to my attention this morning which I will hasten to answer. We regret the delay owing to the time required in letters coming by ship, but we trust this will reach you in time.

We want you to feel free, dear Brother, to use any article appearing in the "Reporter" in your publication the future, also the article in question. As you say you will give credit to the "Mount Zion Reporter", published in Jerusalem Israel.

The Gathering CaIl has always been of intere to me, and I have read the paper since the days of Albion
Ballenger, with whom I was well and intimately acquainted. He attended our camp-meetings in Missouri during the period who I was Editor of the Bible Advocated for 18 years. I put up two weeks with Alonzo T. Jones also at Washington D.D. back about 1918, who also attended our meetings at my invitation with Elder Ballanger. So you may know of my deep interest in your publication, and the work you are doing.

May God continue to bless you is our prayer

Your Brother in the same faith.

2 Editor.